Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

February 18, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7:00 p.m.

Fr. John Crist led an opening prayer.

Fr. John Crist, Al Kammerer, Diane DiGregorio, Dick Donnocker, Mary Grzywa were in attendance.  Absent were Heidi Henry and Chris Henry.

The meeting minutes from the December 2007 meeting were reviewed.  Dick Donnocker motioned, Diane DiGregorio seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

The treasurer’s report was reviewed.  Dick Donnocker reported the checkbook balance was still in healthy condition due to last year’s surplus.  The Building fund has $5498.  Last year’s pancake supper earned $660, which will be income not received unless we reschedule the pancake supper that was cancelled due to a snowstorm.  The vestry discussed and rescheduled the pancake supper to Saturday, March 15, from 5 to 7 p.m.  Mary Grzywa will call Julie Dominis and ask about the possibility of the children opening up their labyrinth during the supper.  Mary Grzywa motioned, Diane DiGregorio seconded that treasurer’s report be approved.  Motion passed unanimously.

Fr. John Crist gave the pastor’s report.  

The long range LCEM plan is addressing administration of LCEM vestries and LCEM, specifically the allocation of responsibilities to each board/vestry/LCEM.  LCEM is requesting each vestry consider alternatives over the next few months and make a recommendation by mid-summer.  One of the priorities we need to consider is the use of senior pastor time in attending multiple administrative meetings and the difficulty or impossibility to find a replacement for Fr. John Crist if we expect attendance at all these meetings.  Options include 1) leaving responsibilities as they are, but not having pastor attend.  2) Shift programs to LCEM and have the vestries retain buildings/grounds/finance responsibilities and not have pastor attend vestry meetings.  3) Incorporate into one parish    Diane DiGregorio suggested possibility of having occasional vestry meetings at the same time and place and allowing Fr. John Crist to float between groups.  It was suggested that LCEM representatives attend the vestry meetings to participate in this discussion.

The bishop is coming on April 20th.  Fr. John Crist recommends one combined service for all LCEM that day at Ottawa.  That service will be scheduled for 10:00 a.m., with lunch to follow.  Mary Grzywa motioned, Dick Donnocker seconded that the vestry signify approval of Fr. John Crist’s schedule change and the plans for luncheon.

The diocesan leadership and ministry fair is Saturday, April 19 at Lutheran School of Theology in Chicago.  Fr. John Crist recommends it as a worthwhile learning experience.

Business

Decisions about the Good Shepherd Window were delayed because of Heidi Henry’s absence and that Al Kammerer wasn’t able to talk to Judy Russell last Sunday about the status.

The snowblower threw a stone which damaged the Bell Tower Window plexiglass.  Al Kammerer recommends when we plan the Good Shepherd Window we plan to have vented glass installed over it and the Bell Tower Window.

The furnace boilers were leaking.  Since they are less than 3 years old, they were replaced by the installing company at no cost to us.

Mary Grzywa moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded that the Choir Fund Passbook Account be used to pay the organist for the next several months, until the fund is gone.  Motion passed unanimously.

The vacancy of the junior warden position was discussed.   Mary Grzywa offered to call a potential candidate.

There are a few sets of envelopes remaining in the back of the church.  Dick Donnocker will mail them.

Other Business

There is a plumbing issue in the rectory which must be corrected now that the LCEM is moving offices into the rectory.  Fr. John Crist will ask a Streator parishioner to assess the problem.  If immediate work is needed requiring the vestry’s approval, Al Kammerer will phone vestry members for a voice vote.  The LCEM will pay 60% of capital investment work on the rectory now that they will be occupying that space.

Roux Tree Service will complete the work of removing a tree stump as soon as the weather permits.

With the handicapped ramp on the side of the building, access is needed more from the side than from the front.  With the large amount of snow we’ve had, access has been difficult and required walking in the street.  A sidewalk to the street would be a help, and the vestry will keep that in mind for the future.  For now, Mary Grzywa will call the city and discuss the possibility of moving our handicapped spot from the front to the side of the church.

Fr. John Crist offered a closing prayer.

Mary Grzywa motioned and Dick Donnocker seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Grzywa
